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   F r i d a y  2 9 t h  J a n u a r y  2 0 1 6  

Last week’s attendance: 

Nursery:  93.4% 

Reception: 84.9%  

Year 1: 87.9% 

Year 2: 90% 

Year 3: 91.5% 

Year 4: 92.7% 

Year 5: 86.1% 

Year 6: 91.3% 

Overall Attendance: 89.7% 

Number of Lates: 

Monday: 10  

Tuesday: 11 

Wednesday: 9  

Thursday: 12 

Friday: 6 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Year 1 led a wonderful assembly today in which they told the story of Peace At Last  from memory, they recited 
some of the poems about sounds, which they had written and then they sang a song they had made up about 
sounds.  The song was called Miss Horton’s Noisy school and the words made us all smile.  Well done Y1 you 
are amazing to tell the story, recite your poems and sing the song without looking at the words all together in 
such a confident way.  We were impressed!  There was an impressive turn out of parents and carers to support 
Y1 too. 

Nursery assembly for parents is cancelled next Friday 5th February. A new date will be arranged.                               
Please ensure that your children are wearing correct school uniform, especially footwear.  Footwear should be 
plain black shoes or plain black trainers.  Coloured shoes and trainers are not allowed unless they are  for PE, 
when the children should change into their trainers and then change back again into school shoes after the PE 
lesson. 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

 

Nursery: Ayah Uddin 

Reception: Riyan Tawsif 

Year 1: Mohamed Erfan              

Chowdhury  

Year 2: Abir Chowdhury 

Year 3: Khadija Chowdhury 

Year 4: Nusrat Khan 

Year 5: Imany Ahmed  

Year 6: Carol Matumona 

We have noticed a number of                   
children are regularly                  

forgetting their PE kits.               
Please ensure 

your child brings 
his/her PE kit 

with them in the               
morning.  



Parent Coffee Mornings  

Every Friday  

9am - 10:30am 

Father Duncan Ross 

Room 

SPSL RECIPE BOOK 
Calling all star bakers and chefs!!! 

This is your chance to get your                    

favourite recipe printed in a SPSL 

book. We are looking to make a               

special SPSL Recipe Book, full of 

your recipes that others can learn 

to make too. This is a very                     

exciting whole school project and 

we will be accepting entries from 

children, parents as well as staff. 

Please send in your favourite                 

recipe with full and clear                       

instructions on how to make it (to 

the school office). It will be great 

if you can also attach a picture of 

the completed dish. 

You have until 10am on Thursday 

11th  February 2016 to hand in 

your entry. We can only accept        

one  recipe per person and a                   

maximum of  2 entries per           

household.  

Please note: we cannot guarantee 

that all entries received will be 

Diary Dates: 
Friday 29th January - Year 1 Class Assembly 

Friday 29th January - Parent Coffee Morning - 9am 

- Father Duncan Ross Room - All parents/           
carers welcome 

Friday 11th February - Recipe Book Entry Deadline 

- 10am - School Office 

Friday 12th February - Year 2 Class Assembly 

Monday 15th February – Friday 19th February -     
Half term holiday  - School Closed 

Friday 26th February - Year 3 Class Assembly 

Friday 4th March - Year 4 Class Assembly 

Friday 11th March - Year 5 Class Assembly 

Friday 18th March - Reception Class Assembly 

Wednesday 23rd March - Easter Service - St Paul’s 
Church, Bow Common - Parents/Carers welcome - 
9:30am 

Friday 25th March - Friday 8th April - Easter                

Holidays - School Closed  

Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday - School Closed  

Deadline extended 

Mrs Sharpe’s Handwriting                   

Challenge is back! 

Write up this poem in your best handwriting and 

hand to Mrs Sharpe by next Wednesday.                     

The winner will be announced in the next                

singing assembly and there will be a prize awarded! 

      Year 6 Cricket Tournament 

A group of 10 children from Year 6 went  to 

the Whitechapel Play On Centre to take part 

in a Cricket Tournament with other schools. 
The tournament was played really well by all 

children. Our SPSL team came 2nd in our 

group and  won 2 of the three games played. 

We were up against some of the best young 
cricketers in Tower Hamlets so 

the children did really well.               

Well done Year 6!!! 

This week Year 5 travelled back in time when they 
visited the Ragged School Museum in Mile End. 

They had a Victorian style lesson in a real                     
Victorian classroom! Their new teacher for the 
day Miss Perkins taught them 
maths, handwriting and tongue              

twisters. She even checked their 
hands to see if they were clean! 
They also saw a dunce’s cap, a 
back-board and finger stocks.           

It was an amazing afternoon and 

they all learnt so much from the experience.  

Dinner money and club receipts will 

be sent out next week. 


